
 

 

WFWP Central London, UK: 5th Women's Peace Academy (WPA) study morning 
 
Anne Kobayashi 
September 4, 2020 
 

 
 

On Friday 4 Sept 2020, the 5th online Women's Peace Academy (WPA) study morning took place. 

 

We were 8 ladies in total today, and had a very nice meeting, with Mrs In-Shil Champagne Cotter as our 

moderator. 

 

We read the chapter of Dr Hak ja Han's book which is an account of how her grandfather, Jo Han Jun, 

used his personal wealth to rebuild the Dallae Bridge, over the river Han, after it had collapsed in 

disrepair. (This was an especially interesting reading as a reference to the Dallae Bridge was made in last 

night's performance.) 

 

At the end he had 3 coins left over which he used to purchase shoes. His ancestor appeared in his dream 

to tell him that because of his decision to buy shoes a special daughter would be granted to his family, 

instead of receiving a great son. 

 

The question put to us in the breakout rooms was - what would I have done with the 3 coins left over? -- 

There were some very interesting and original answers! 

 

We concluded by chatting together for a few minutes, and In-Shil reminded us that the next meeting will 

be on Friday 18th Sept. 

 

Please join then if you can, and please invite others. 

 

We hope that a very good week will be had by all. 
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